

National Coal Board Hobart House, Grosvenor Place London SW1X 7AE Telephone: 01-235 2020

NO CLOSURES OUTSIDE COLLIERY REVIEW PROCEDURE NCB's Assurance to Unions

An assurance that no pit will close without the opportunity of consideration under the Colliery Review Procedure has been given by the National Coal Board to the industry's trade unions.

The assurance was given yesterday (Tuesday) by Board Member for Personnel Mr. Merrik Spanton, to the leaders of NACODS, BACM and the NUM at their meeting of the joint sub-committee discussing modification to the Colliery Review Procedure.

The unions sought an assurance that there would be no closures outside the Review Procedure. "I made it perfectly clear that no pit would close unless it went through the Procedure" said Mr. Spanton.

That assurance applies to all coalfields and Mr. Spanton expressed surprise that NACODS Secretary Mr. Peter McNestry had questioned the Board's intentions in the North East.

The National Coal Board announced to the unions on March 27, 1985 that an urgent review was in progress to assess the condition of the seriously strike damaged collieries.